
 

 

From the desk of Pastor Mark… 
 
My dear sisters and brothers in Christ, 
 
One of the things that I struggle with is remembering everything I’m supposed to remember.   
 
I can forget about appointments (even if I write them on my calendar!), where I put 
something important in my house, or what an old friend’s name is that I haven’t seen in a 
long time. 
 
It is often embarrassing, it’s sometimes funny, and it’s always frustrating! 
 
Pastor Savannah and I are already becoming famous for writing lists of things we both need 
to do or remember.  She is MUCH better at remembering those things on her lists than I am, 
but we sometimes have a good laugh when we compare our lists and see the same things 
written on both.  It ensures that we are truly partners - and also completely human in how we 
work. 
 
However… there are some things that I will NEVER forget, no matter how busy I get, no 
matter what is going on, or no matter how old I am.  Some memories are permanently drilled 
into my brain and will never leave.  Here’s a list of some of them: 

• The love of my family and friends; 
• The way Spring Branch PC has treated me for the past 25+ years - as a member, an 

elder, a seminary student, and now as a co-pastor; 
• The faces and laughter of the children in the Academy; 
• The various missions our church sponsors and donates toward with time and 

treasure; 
• The way it feels whenever I get the honor of preaching to our congregation; 
• The thousands of blessings the Lord has given to me. 

 
When Sargent Shriver, an American politician and member of the Kennedy family, was 
stricken with Alzheimer’s Disease, he began to quickly lose his memories.  Soon, he could not 
even recognize his wife or any of his children.  However, during the daily Catholic masses he 
still attended, his family watched in wonder as this once brilliant man could still recite all the 
prayers in the service as he had done for his whole life. 
 
The power of the Lord’s love and the human spirit are things that not even dementia can take 
away completely.   
 
Amen! 
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Wednesday Night Supper  
 

 

 

March 5 —  Red Beans & Rice 
Jan Fitts 

 

March 12 — No Supper 
Spring Break Week 

 

March 19 — Tacos 
Barbara and Don Tremble 

 

March 26 — Beef & Noodles 
Silvia Argyriou 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now accepting credit card 

payments at Wednesday Night Supper! 

Taking reservations during the pandemic 

helped us to reduce food waste in the 

kitchen and improved our meal planning. 

We plan to continue the reservation 

process, but will also take walk-ins as long 

as we have extra food to serve. Kay Craig 

has taken over the reservation process, so, 

if you’d like to attend, please email Kay  

at kay@craig-heidt.com.  

Prices for the supper are as follows: 

Adults (age 13 & up)                 $5.00 

Children (ages 1-12)                 $2.00 

Family w/children ages 1-12    $12.00 

  (immediate family only please) 

There are three service opportunities 

as we begin our Lenten Season 

together. There will be two brief 

services for those who are unable to 

attend in the evening (7:00 AM & 12:00 

PM). We will have Wednesday Night 

Supper in the Fellowship Hall at 6:00 PM, and then our evening Ash 

Wednesday Service will be at 6:45 PM in the Sanctuary. 

Join us for our Ash Wednesday Services on March 5th!  

mailto:kay@craig-heidt.com


 

 



 

 

Don’t forget to spring forward! 

Daylight Savings Time begins on Sunday, March 9th. Don’t 

forget to set your clocks ahead one hour on Saturday night.  

 

Let’s Celebrate Our March Birthdays! 
 

Join church members and friends on Sunday, March 9th, immediately 

after Worship as we gather to celebrate those among us born in March.  

Sweet treats and snacks will add to the festive spirit of the day.   

March 23rd 

The Gathering Place will meet on Monday, 

March 17th, at 10:00 AM! The theme for 

this month is St. Patrick’s Day! Please see 

Jacquie Ballesteros or Sarah Dikeman if you 

are interested in helping out. 



 

 

Bible Study Using Zoom: March 11th at 7:00 p.m. 

Lesson 7 of Let Justice Roll Down will be discussed by the 

group of women using Zoom on Tuesday, March 11th, at 7 

p.m.  All SBPC women are welcomed in this Bible study 

group through videoconference!  Contact Sarah Powell at 

mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com to receive the Zoom 

invitation to join the meeting.   

 

PW at a Glance  
 

PW UNWIND will meet on  3/3 at 6:00 PM at Chicken Salad Chick. 

PW BOARD MEETING on 3/5 at 10:15 a.m. (Conference Room). 

THE HORIZONS Evening Bible study using ZOOM will be on Tuesday, 3/11 at 7:00 p.m. 

PW DAY CIRCLE meeting on 3/12 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. If you would like 

to join by Zoom, please contact Patti Nanney for an invitation.  

Lesson 7 Video: www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/let-justic-roll-down. 

ZIP TRIP to the Blue Bell Creamery on 3/19 at 9:30 a.m. 

HAPPY HANDS will meet on 3/26 at 9:30 a.m. in the Conference Room. 

BIBLE STUDY BOOKS for 2024-2025 (Let Justice Roll Down: God’s Call to Care for Neighbors 

and All Creation) are available in the Church Office. The cost is $10.  

The Unwind Group is meeting for a casual dinner at Chicken 

Salad Chick (9406 Gaylord, 77024), at 6:00 PM on Monday, March 

3rd. CSC has soups, sandwiches, and sides at a great price! 

Recommended to us by Betty Magnuson.  

 

Please RSVP to Jacquie Ballesteros at  

jballesteros1103@gmail.com or text to 713-305-1114, only if you 

have questions or plan to attend.   

PW Unwind Group 

Presbyterian Women this Month       

mailto:mrspowelltobe@yahoo.com
https://www.springbranchpres.org/adult-education/presbyterian-women/let-justice-roll-down/
mailto:jballesteros1103@gmail.com


 

 

SBPC Scholarship applications are now available for interested 
students! Completed applications are due May 1 for the year applying, 

and should be submitted to Sarah Dikeman for the women’s 
scholarship and Ken Crawford for the men’s scholarship. 

Happy Hands will meet on Wednesday, March 

26th, at 9:30 AM in the Conference Room. We 

have pillows to stuff and stitch, or bring your 

own project. The fellowship is great! 

The PW ZIP Trip for March is to travel to Brenham to the Blue 
Bell Creamery for a tour of the Visitor Center, Country Store, and 

Ice Cream Parlor. We will be able to observe the ice cream 
production line too! Reservations are requested and all are welcome 

to join us. We will carpool from the church, leaving Wednesday, 
March 19th, at 9:30 AM, and returning about 2:00 PM. Please contact 

Marguerite Priest at mepriest@hotmail.com or 281-435-3941 for 
more information or to reserve your name.  

mailto:mepriest@hotmail.com


 

 



 

 

19th Annual 

Saturday, March 22 
10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

Houston Center for Contemporary Craft 
4848 Main Street 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Each $25 bowl purchased provides  
75 meals for our neighbors in need! 

 
www.EmptyBowlsHouston.org 



 

 



 

 

Attention all young adults!   
All college-aged to mid-thirties,  

up and coming professionals are welcome!   
 
 

You are invited to the Young Adult Breakfast Club with 
Pastor Savannah Goodman at Island Grill (979 Bunker 
Hill Rd, 77024) on Sunday, 3/16, at 9:00 AM.  The Young 
Adult Breakfast Club meets monthly for a time of 
fellowship and connection.  Childcare is available at the 
church.  We will meet at the church at 9:00 AM to carpool.  
Bring $5 and the church will cover the rest!  We look 
forward to connecting with you then!  Please email Pastor 
Savannah Goodman (savannah@springbranchpres.org) with any questions.  

Easter Egg Hunt! 
 
On Easter morning, April 20th, after breakfast in the Fellowship Hall, we will 
be holding an Easter Egg Hunt for all children who would like to participate. 
 
We need donations of the following: 

• Small, individually wrapped candies 
• small toys 
• stickers 
• plastic eggs 

 
Please bring these to the church office. 
 
After church on Palm Sunday, we will stuff the eggs for the Hunt.  Many 
hands make light and quick work.  Come to help if you can! Some volunteers 
last year stuffed eggs at home and brought them to the office the week 
before.  That is a great idea as well and thank you all for your help in making 
this a success! 

mailto:savannah@springbranchpres.org


 

 



 

 



 

 

Children’s Chime Choir: The Chime Choir 

meets in the Sanctuary at 9:30 AM on the 2
nd

 
and 4

th
 Sundays of each month. This is a 

chance for elementary aged children to get to 

ring chimes as part of Worship. We are excited 

to continue this new adventure! Please contact 
Megan Hogg (megan1661@yahoo.com) for 

additional details.  

Stories & Songs occurs during Worship, with 

stories from Growing in God’s Love, songs, 

coloring pages, and crafts.  Pastor Savannah 

has chosen the stories to coincide with the 

Sermons.  This program is during the Worship 

Service for ages 3-6 years old.  Children leave 

the Sanctuary right after Children’s Moment 

and are returned to their parents during the 

last hymn.   

 

Volunteers are needed weekly to help with this program.  Please call 

Pastor Savannah in the church office or Jacquie Ballesteros at  

713-305-1114. 

Calling all Youth!! 
 

The Youth meet in the Youth Room for Bible Study, 

Fellowship, and Mission work with the Pastors.  Meetings 

are at 9:30 AM on Sunday mornings on the 1st and 3rd 

Sunday of the month.  Other volunteers for the program 

are Jordan Goodman, Carla Pace, and Riley Fairchild.   

 

If you would like to volunteer for a segment, please call 

Jacquie Ballesteros (713-305-1114), or Pastor Savannah Goodman at the church office.  

Please come and join in the fun!! 

mailto:megan1661@yahoo.com


 

 

Join with Presbyterians worldwide in sharing God’s love with our neighbors-in-need 

around the world by providing relief from natural disasters, food for the hungry, and 

support for the poor and oppressed.  

 

Ways to Give: 

• Through your congregation (Easter Sunday, April 20th) 

• Donate by credit card online at pcusa.org/give-oghs 

• Text OGHS to 91999 to give 

 

This Lenten season, please give generously to One Great Hour of Sharing. Our gifts 

help to improve the lives of people in challenging situations through these three 

impactful programs: Presbyterian Disaster Assistance, Presbyterian Hunger Program, 

and Self-Development of People.  

         NEWS YOU CAN USE 
 

 

We will have Easter Lilies again this year! Place your 

order now through Friday, April 18th. You can order by 

using the form in the Narthex or Church Office, 

contacting Ethan Mitchell at 

ethan@springbranchpres.org, calling the Church Office 

(713-464-7659), or using this Google Form. 

 

The cost is $10 each, and the payment can be mailed to 

the church office or placed in the offering plate on 

Sunday mornings. The names of those being honored or 

remembered will be shared with the congregation on 

Easter Sunday morning. 

mailto:ethan@springbranchpres.org
https://forms.gle/S6TngwkuENKu7w8r6


 

 

B E AU T I FY  t h e  C HU RC H  

Would you like to beautify the Sanctuary on Sunday mornings 

while honoring a loved one or commemorating a special occasion?  

The 2025 Flower Sign-Up Calendar is located in the Narthex. If  

you are currently worshiping from home, but would still like to 

sponsor flowers for a Worship Service, you may signup digitally by 

using this form: https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-54170716-2025, or email 

jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org.  The cost per arrangement is $65.00. Special 

arrangements vary and should be requested EARLY!  Checks should be written to 

SBPC and mailed to the Church Office  

Would you like to receive our weekly 

announcements via email every Friday?  

Sign-up by visiting our Church website,  

www.springbranchpres.org.  

FRIDAY EMAIL ANNOUNCEMENTS 

Church’s Prayer Chain List?  

The email prayer chain is open all who would like to pray for those individuals in need of prayer. 

If you would like to be included in the email prayer chain as a prayer warrior or if you have a 

prayer request for an individual, contact swdmmd@dikeman.net . It is requested that prayers be 

for your family members, or extended families and friends who are in need of prayer. 

HOT 

MEALS 

SBPC Hot Meals on Weekends – The 4th 

Saturday of each month we look for individuals 

to deliver meals to shut-ins.  We have 2 routes, 

so we usually need a total of 4 volunteers each 

month.  Please contact Lu Taylor if you are 

interested in volunteering to deliver meals one 

month.  Or go to this LINK to sign-up online! 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084CABAC2BA1FA7-54170716-2025
mailto:jorida.vakiari@springbranchpres.org
https://springbranchpres.us2.list-manage.com/subscribe?u=2d9226bc0d06cb9ce38ab745e&id=bc068957b7
mailto:swdmmd@dikeman.net
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E084AADA929ABF58-53391418-weekend#/


 

 



 

 

Madeline Powell 3/14 
James Qualls 3/14 
Linda Crawford 3/15 
Austin Smith 3/15 
Patty Blome 3/17 
Edda Chirwa 3/17 
Patti Nanney 3/18 
Matthew Lassiter 3/20 
Amber Murphy 3/22 
Barbara Lanan 3/28 
Ethan Mitchell 3/29 
  
  
  

  

Noah Fake 3/1 
Andrew Blair 3/2 
Patti Walsh 3/3 

Beverly Cook 3/6 

David Fuller 3/6 
Amy Cross 3/7 
Gary Mitchell 3/7 
Yolanda Martinez 3/8 

Richard Nix 3/9 
Sam Wright 3/9 
Floyd Christopher 3/12 
Piper Dikeman 3/14 
  
  

  

  

Cyndi and Nick Ballesteros 3/27 
Patti and Steve Nanney 3/30 
Mario and Lauren Tacchi 3/30 
  
  
  
  

Happy Anniversary! 



 

 



 

 

Sponsored By: 

Spring Branch Presbyterian Church 
1215 Campbell Road 
Houston, Texas 77055 
(713) 464-7659 
www.springbranchpres.org 

 GOD  ONE ANOTHER  WORLD 


